
34 Trinity Drive
Cambridge Gardens NSW 2747
Subscribe: https://cambridgegps.schoolzineplus.com/subscribe

Email: cambridgeg-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au
Phone: 02 4730 1201

Fax: 02 4729 1385

10 October 2023

Principal’s ReportPrincipal’s Report

Welcome Back to Term 4! It was so lovely to see everyone

walking through the gates yesterday with great big smiles

ready to start Term 4. We hope you had an excellent two

weeks over the school holiday period and that you were able

to spend some quality and fun times with your children. We

are looking forward to a busy and exciting term to finish the

school year.

Staffing
Just a reminder that this term, Mr Wynn will be taking the first

five weeks as leave and I will be relieving as Principal

throughout this time. Miss Barbagallo will be relieving as

Assistant Principal throughout this period taking on the

leadership of Stage 2. Mrs Hetherington will be on leave for

the first two weeks, with Mrs Wright taking on the relieving

Assistant Principal role with responsibility for Year 1. Mrs

McCoy, our School Administration Manager will also be on

leave for three weeks with Mrs Galdes taking on this role in

her absence. We are so fortunate to have such strong

leadership across the school to ensure the school continues to

run smoothly during this time.

School Fun Run
Wow! What an exciting end to the term we had with the School

Fun Run. The P and C and community raised over $25, 000 to

support the school. I would like to thank the P and C for their

continued support and hard work in making this event as

successful as it was. The day was filled with fun and

excitement with our kids having an absolute blast getting

slimed and colour all over them. Of course, as a result of the

fantastic fundraising from the entire school community we

were able to reach our goal and have Mr Wynn slimed, which

was a highlight for many. Thanks again to our amazing P and

C Committee.
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Morning procedures
Just a little reminder about our morning procedures. Parents

are welcome to walk their children into school and are

welcome to wait with their children in the COLA area in front of

the library. In this area you are welcome to chat with other

parents and your friends. This area is not supervised by our

staff and children will be under the care of their parent or

carer. Parents are welcome to walk children to our supervised

areas in Area 1 and Area 4 and kiss and drop your child in

these supervised areas. Thanks for your help with this as it

allows teachers to supervise our children in the playground in

the morning without that crowding and congestion of large

numbers of people.

Open Classrooms
We have been overwhelmed with the high numbers of parents

and friends visiting our classrooms during the Open

Classroom opportunities this year. This term there will be

several opportunities for parents to visit and join in. It is

important for our children to understand that as parents we

can’t attend everything. It is a great lesson for our students

around the need to make choices and prioritise. Have a look at

the events for this term, plan what works for you and involve

your child in the decision making. Our Open Classrooms this

term will be on:

Stage 2 (Not Krakatoa)

Open Classroom
Monday October 16 9.30am-11am

Stage 1 Open Classroom Tuesday October 31 9.30-11am

Kindergarten Open

Classroom

Thursday November

16
9.30am-11am

Stage 3 & Krakatoa Open

Classroom

Monday November

27
9.30-11am

Shanan Wood

Relieving Principal

E v e n t                                                                        

Date                           Closing Date

Reading Eggs 2023 – for all students
Click here to download the Reading Eggs Note

Mathletics 2023-for all
students                                               

Click here to download the Mathletics Note

General Voluntary Contributions
Click here to download the Voluntary Contribution flyer

Stage 3
Overnight
Excursion

Mon 6-9/11/23 

Click here to download the Stage 3 Camp Final Payment
Plan Note

Click here to download the Stage 3 Camp Behaviour
Agreement flyer

Click here to download the Stage 3 Excursion Dietary
and Medical Note

Click here to download the Stage 3 Camp COVID
Information flyer

A deposit of $100 will be required by Tuesday 14 th March,

2023. Deposits are non-refundable as student numbers will

be confirmed with the bus company on this day. Please be

aware, we will confirm the final cost and update the

instalment plan below once we have finalised

accommodation and activities:

Current Notes

Please follow the links to all current notes and

please note their closing date. Please ensure you

put your child’s full name and class name on all

notes.
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Payment ID Payment Amount Payment Due

Deposit (Non-

refundable)
$100 Already paid

Payment 2 $100
Tuesday 9th May, 2023

(week 3)

Payment 3 $100
Tuesday 30th May,

2023 (week 6)

Payment 4 $100
Tuesday 20th June,

2023 (week 9)

Payment 5 $100
Tuesday 25th July,

2023 (week 2)

FINAL PAYMENT $105
Tuesday 15th August,

2023 (week 5)

Total Cost $605

Final payment due on

or before Tuesday

15th August, 2023

Please note:

For any above Excursion/Incursion Notes attached, ALL Notes

must be returned by the return date of the note for the purpose

of Risk Management, confirming numbers with

Venues/Performers and payments received.

Online Payments cannot be made after the return date of the

note. Only Cash will be accepted after the return date, as long

as the note has been returned on time.

REFUNDS are not possible after the return/closing date as all

above Excursions/Incursions are priced and planned to

include all students.

Kindergarten 2024 EnrolmentsKindergarten 2024 Enrolments

Kindergarten Students for 2024Kindergarten Students for 2024

Kindergarten orientation for students beginning in 2024 will

occur on Friday 17th November. Parents and new students are

invited to attend. This event will begin at 10:30am and

conclude around 12:30pm. This will be a great way for you

and your child to explore the school areas and meet several of

our staff and student leaders. The day will include some fun

exploration activities and conclude with a Teddy Bears Picnic.

We look forward to meeting and greeting you all.

Learning and Support Drop in
Discussion Sessions For Kinder
Students beginning in 2024.

These drop in sessions will be held on Thursday 19th October

in the library.

The first drop in session is from 9:10 to 10:30, the second from

2:00 to 3:00pm

Our School Counsellor, Caroline Hadfield will be available for

you to discuss any severe learning or social concerns you may

have in regards to your child. If you believe your child will have

special needs in Kindergarten 2024 please drop in to one of

these sessions for a chat to voice your concerns and allow us

to put measures in place to facilitate the best outcome for your

child.
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Regards

Rose Antonelli

Kindergarten Assistant Principal

Attendance Matters!Attendance Matters!

Last term, it was fantastic to see how many students had an

attendance rate of 90% or above. Nearly 300 students

reached the 90% target, with over 200 having a rate of 95% or

above. The Department of Education has stated that the

expected attendance rate is 95% for every child, so that’s over

half the school reaching our goal.

Instead of providing a reward to each child last term, we

decided to reward the class with the best attendance rate

overall. There were two lucky winners – Triassic class and

Apollo class. Each student in those classes received an ice

block as their reward in Week 10.

I wonder if your child can achieve an attendance rate of over

95% this term, and if their friends in their class can help get

them over the line to be the winning class for term 4, 2023.

Each day here or there adds up very quickly. Missing school

means your child is missing opportunities to learn and also to

make those important social connections face to face. Poor

attendance can also have long term impacts on a child’s

engagement in their learning and affect their mental health.

Let’s make a big push to have every child at school every day

they are well, joining in and having fun. How many can make

the expected attendance rate of 95%? Which class will win

this term?

Alison Patrick

Assistant Principal Attendance

The Anxiety Project - ChildThe Anxiety Project - Child
Development WorkshopDevelopment Workshop

This Term we will be holding a Child Development Workshop

that will span over three weeks. The aim of this workshop is to

share the knowledge and practical strategies that staff and

students have been learning with our families. The workshop

will also dive deeper into child development and provide

specific parent strategies to better support your children during

feelings of worry and anxiety.

The Workshop will run over three dates – 2nd 9th and 23rd or

November - keep an eye out for an email that has gone home

with the finer details of the Workshop.

Warm regards

Casey Hetherington

The Anxiety Project Implementation Coach

Stage Two Open ClassroomsStage Two Open Classrooms

Stage Two are excited to be welcoming our parents and

caregivers back into our classrooms next Monday the 16 th of

October! The classrooms will be open from 9:30am-11:00am

where you are invited to participate in literacy and maths

alongside your children. You are also welcome to bring along

some morning tea to enjoy.

On the day a staff member will be greeting visitors
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at Gate A, which will be open 5 minutes prior to the

commencement of your child’s session. Please remember all

visitors must sign in using the QR code which will placed on

the wall at Gate A.

We look forward to seeing you then!

Stage Two Teachers

Smiling MindSmiling Mind

Mindfulness is paying attention to what is happening in the

present moment. It may be what you’re feeling, hearing, or

anything else you notice. By teaching children meditation and

mindfulness skills we help them increase their well-being and

enable them to meet the stresses of the world with presence,

self-compassion, and openness.

Studies show that the benefits of mindfulness for kids include:

1. Increased focus, attention, self-control, classroom

participation and compassion.

2. Improved academic performance, ability to resolve

conflict and overall well-being.

3. Decreased levels of stress, depression, anxiety, and

disruptive behaviour.

The free Smiling Mind App is a great way to bring mindfulness

into your home!

Gemma Barbagallo

Smiling Mind Group Coordinator 

Tell Them From Me SurveysTell Them From Me Surveys
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Each year we ask teachers, students in Years 4 to 6, and

parents to participate in the Tell Them From Me online survey.

These surveys provide us with different perspectives about the

engagement and wellbeing of our students. They give us very

valuable information which can be used to identify strengths

and successes as well as areas to target for improvement. All

surveys are completely confidential and we cannot identify

who has completed the surveys or the responses made.

Parent survey
Our school will be participating in the Partners in Learning

Parent Survey. This survey asks parents and carers

questions about different factors that are known to impact on

student wellbeing and engagement. Running this survey will

help our school understand parents’ and carers’ perspectives

on their child’s experience at school. These include:

communication between parents/carers and staff, activities

and practices at home and parent/carer views on the school's

support of learning and behaviour. This valuable feedback will

help our school make practical improvements. 

The survey is conducted entirely online on smartphones,

iPads, tablets, laptops or computers and will typically take 15

minutes or less to complete. It is completely confidential.

Although participating in the survey is entirely voluntary, your

responses are very much appreciated. More information about

the survey is available at:

Click here to view more information
https://education.nsw.gov.au/student-wellbeing/tell-them-from-me.html

To access the survey for our school go to:

Click here to complete the survey
https://nsw.tellthemfromme.com/login.htm;jsessionid=D94256A7C09E5DBF
6C4D46C24149A38B.w1worker1

Once you have completed the survey, please advise the

school, and let us know the names and classes of all of your

children who attend our school as they will receive a special

class award as a thank you for your input.

Student  survey

All of our students in Years 4, 5 and 6 are also invited to

complete the student survey. This allows our students to have

a voice in how they believe our school is performing.

The student survey is conducted during class time and is also

completely confidential. However, if you do not wish your child

to participate in this survey, please advise the school office

before Friday 13th October, 2023.

Alison Patrick

Assistant Principal Attendance

Big Show Colour RunBig Show Colour Run

On behalf of the whole school, I just wanted to say a huge

thank you to our wonderful P&C for their organisation of the

Big Show Colour Run on the last Friday of Term 3. It was a

fantastic way to end the term, with people from our whole

community getting involved in the fun. Due to the hard work of

our P&C, teachers, students and our local community we

raised over $25,000 to go towards improving facilities and

equipment within our school. Thank you so much for your

support of our wonderful P&C and our school. 

Click on photo to enlarge:

Beau Hunter

Year 6 Fundraiser – SpiderYear 6 Fundraiser – Spider
DrinksDrinks

6

https://education.nsw.gov.au/student-wellbeing/tell-them-from-me.html
https://nsw.tellthemfromme.com/login.htm;jsessionid=D94256A7C09E5DBF6C4D46C24149A38B.w1worker1


Do you like soft drink? Do you like ice cream? Then you’ll

LOVE the Year 6 fundraiser. 

On Friday 20 th October, Stage 3 will be raising funds for the

Year 6 farewell by selling spider drinks. The spiders will cost

$2.50 and can be purchased on the day at recess time. Stage

3 would love to sell every student a spider on the day.

Felicity Nelson

Event Coordinator

Library NewsLibrary News

I hope everyone had a relaxing and fun filled break. There

have been some changes to the structure of the library and

library lessons this term. The library will be run and organised

by Mrs Hayley Alo, Mrs Stephanie Day and Miss Lindsay. Mrs

Alo is welcomed back after a year of maternity leave caring for

her new daughter and son. With these changes there is also a

change in the library timetable. Please note any changes

made for your child’s class and have their library bags and

books ready for return and borrowing on the specified days

below.

Week 4 will be planning week for all teachers and as a result

there will be no library classes during this week. The library

teachers will cover allocated teacher release during Week 4.

Library Timetable for Term 4

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday

Renaisssance Waterloo Dynasty Willandra Saxon

Babylon Triassic Apollo Byzantine Vikings

Pompeii Neolithic Aztec

Humanity Krakatoa

Holocene

Book Club
Book Club order forms will continue to go home as we receive

them from Scholastic. There may be some good value books

available in the next 2 issues which

are always good for stocking fillers for Christmas.

Issue 7 needs to be ordered online by the 27th October

Regards

Rose Antonelli

Live Life WellLive Life Well
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Alanna Vella

Live Life Well at School Coordinator

P&C NewsP&C News

Click here to download the P&C Meeting - Actions and
Decisions September 2023 Newsletter

Contact Us 
P&C are more than happy to discuss matters pertaining to the

P&C. Please get in touch via Facebook or email

cambridgegardenspublicschoolpandcaffiliate.org.au and we

will get back to you as soon as possible. For all matters

pertaining to school business, please discuss with the school

via telephone or direct message on Facebook. 

Katy

On behalf of the P&C
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Canteen – Kids Pantry CanteensCanteen – Kids Pantry Canteens

Camp AustraliaCamp Australia

9



Uniforms – Back to BasicsUniforms – Back to Basics Go4Fun ProgramsGo4Fun Programs
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Gateway Family Services – TermGateway Family Services – Term
4 20234 2023

Missing File - Tuning into Teens Parenting Program Flyer 
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20232023

09.10.2023
Term 4 Commences – All Staff & Students return to
school

12.10.2023
Schools Spectacular Dance Rehearsal – Departing
at 7am at Penrith Station & returning approximately
at 4:31pm Penrith Station.

16.10.2023 Open Classrooms Stage 2 - 9:30am to 11am

17.10.2023
Schools Spectacular Choir Rehearsal – Departing at
7:30am at Penrith Station & returning approximately
at 4:30pm Penrith Station

20.10.2023
Years 3-6 Assembly – Hosted by Class Babylon in
the hall at 9:30am

27.10.2023
Years K-2 Assembly – Hosted by Class Triassic in
the hall at 9:30am

30.10.2023 Schools Spectacular Dance Rehearsal – TBC

31.10.2023 Open Classrooms Stage 1 - 9:30am to 11am

03.11.2023
Award Booklets Due for the Term 4 Week 5
Principal’s Assembly. Booklets are to be given to
class teachers to add to the recipient list.

03.11.2023
Years 3-6 Assembly – Hosted by Class Willandra in
the hall at 9:30am

06.11.2023
Stage 3 Overnight Excursion – Leaving 06.11.2023
and return 09.11.2023

09.11.2023
Schools Spectacular Choir Rehearsal – Departing at
7am at Penrith Station & returning approximately at
4:30pm Penrith Station

09.11.2023
Stage 3 Overnight Excursion – students return keep
updated on the School Facebook page for arrival
time.

10.11.2023
Principal’s Assembly Term 4 Week 5 – 9:30am enter
via Gate A, held in Area 4 on the Artificial Grassed
Area. All are welcome to attend.

13.11.2023
Schools Spectacular Dance Rehearsal – Departing
at 7am at Penrith Station & returning approximately
at 4:31pm Penrith Station

15.11.2023 Year 6 Fun Day

16.11.2023 Open Classrooms Kindergarten – 9:30am to 11am

17.11.2023
Years 3-6 Assembly – Hosted by Class Neolithic in
the hall at 9:30am

21.11.2023
Schools Spectacular Dance Rehearsal – Departing
at 7am at Penrith Station & returning approximately
at 4:31pm Penrith Station

22.11.2023
Schools Spectacular Choir Rehearsal – Departing at
7am at Penrith Station & returning approximately at
4:30pm Penrith Station

23.11.2023
Schools Spectacular Choir & Dance Dress
Rehearsal – TBC

27.11.2023 Open Classrooms Stage 3 – 9:30am to 11am

28.11.2023 Cambridge Gardens In-School Chess Tournament

01.12.2023
Award Booklets Due for the final Principal’s
Assembly for 2023. Booklets are to be given to class
teachers to add to the recipient list.

01.12.2023
Years K-2 Assembly – Hosted by Class Waterloo in
the hall at 9:30am

06.12.2023 Christmas Picnic

08.12.2023
Final Principal’s Assembly for 2023 - 9:30am enter
via Gate A, held in Area 4 on the Artificial Grassed
Area. All are welcome to attend.

11.12.2023
Year 6 Farewell – Penrith Panthers Leagues Club
5pm to 8:30pm

12.12.2023 Christmas Coin Day Count Off-Dress Up – P & C

13.12.2023 Presentation Day

15.12.2023 Last Day of Term 4 – Students only

18.12.2023 Staff Development Day – Staff only

19.12.2023 Staff Development Day – Staff only

20242024

30.01.2024 Staff Development Day – Staff only

31.01.2024 Staff Development Day – Staff only

01.02.2024
School commences Term 1 – Yrs 1-6 Students &
Staff

12


	10 October 2023
	Principal’s Report
	School Fun Run
	Staffing
	Morning procedures
	Reading Eggs 2023 – for all students
	Mathletics 2023-for all students
	General Voluntary Contributions
	Open Classrooms
	Stage 3 Overnight Excursion

	Kindergarten 2024 Enrolments
	Kindergarten Students for 2024
	Learning and Support Drop in Discussion Sessions For Kinder Students beginning in 2024.

	The Anxiety Project - Child Development Workshop
	Attendance Matters!
	Stage Two Open Classrooms
	Tell Them From Me Surveys
	Smiling Mind
	Parent survey

	Big Show Colour Run
	Year 6 Fundraiser – Spider Drinks
	Student  survey

	Live Life Well
	Library News
	Library Timetable for Term 4
	Book Club

	P&C News
	Contact Us

	Canteen – Kids Pantry Canteens
	Camp Australia
	Uniforms – Back to Basics
	Go4Fun Programs
	Gateway Family Services – Term 4 2023
	2023
	2024


